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LEADERSHIP  
Recap: Elected Lay Leaders Meeting Sunday, 1/28 

 As was shared in the January Spire, Church Council, guided by Federated’s purpose, has strategically 
examined the Church’s infrastructure needs and recommends to the congregation the sale of the Family 
Life Center (FLC) property, offering the Community Life Collaborative (CLC) the right of first offer to      
purchase the FLC property at 90% of fair market value. However, if the CLC is not the purchaser, the new 
owner will abide by the conditions in the current CLC management agreement through its expiry date (of 
March 31, 2025).  
  

The objective of the meeting, attended by 41 of the 54 elected lay leaders, was for the Church Council to 
share more about this strategic recommendation, and most importantly, to listen to their thoughtful 
questions and comments. Dawn Herdman, Membership and Nominating Committee and Evaluation 
Team member, opened with prayer at 11:20am. 
 

Greeting 
 Adam Graves, Moderator of Church Council, thanked those in attendance and shared the guidelines that 
each person is welcome to speak for 2 minutes, and may not speak again until everyone else has had an 
opportunity to speak.  
  

Adam shared that Church Council views the CLC and FLC as two separate matters and strongly           
commends and affirms the work the CLC is doing as an organization and strategic partner, but as the 
owner of the FLC property, Federated Church is responsible for its preservation. Four dimensions were 
considered by the Church Council when making this critical decision: Strategic, Financial, Operational 
and Cultural.  
 
STRATEGIC DIMENSION  
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• In October, an Evaluation Team of three individuals from Federated Church and three individuals from 
CLC determined the partnership between the organizations is functioning as intended and all agreed 
not to exercise the (early) “Exit Option.” This means the Management Agreement will remain intact 
through the 3/31/2025.  

• The Management Agreement stipulates formal notice must be provided to the CLC regarding an           
extension of the Agreement or creation of a new Agreement (if the Exit Option is not exercised). 
3/31/2024 is when formal notification of changes will be provided to the CLC.  

• A figure of ~$4.3 million was provided as the total property value of the Family Life Center property 
and it was noted that, similar to owning a car that has depreciated over time, the FLC’s value has     
depreciated to ~$2.3 million. The current responsibility of the congregation of the Federated Church is 
to make the best possible decision with the information available.  

• The proceeds from the sale of the FLC would be used to 
➢ Design and construct a Memorial Garden at 76 Bell as envisioned by a thoughtful task force of 

individuals dedicated to preservation of those memorialized 
➢ Increase Deferred Major Maintenance Designated Fund 
➢ Support Federated’s missions by fully investing in our Visionary Action Plan (VAP) 

• Many attempts over the past couple of decades have failed to achieve what was initially envisioned 
for FLC property.  

 
FINANCIAL DIMENSION  

Brady Hively, Chair of the Finance & Properties Committee, addressed the anticipated 1-4 year major 
maintenance items. In the following chart, “Estimates in 2023” column were provided by professionals 
who suggested an average of 6% increase per year, as reflected in the “2024” column.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

• In order of priority the FLC property’s major maintenance items are: HVAC, Roof and Parking Lot.  
• In the past those interested in purchasing the property were not interested in building and therefore 

anticipated repairs were not a factor “discounting” the selling price.  
• $165,000 is in designated funds for the maintenance of the FLC property.  
• CLC pays the day-to-day expenses and major maintenance items are to be paid by Federated Church. 
• There was a $1 fee paid to the Federated Church for each of the first two years of use, year three is 

$20K and year four is $30K; these fees go into Federated’s Operating Budget. The Management     
Agreement ends March 31, 2025.  

• The overall financial position of Federated Church has not substantially changed and details to follow 
in the 2023 Annual Financial Report.  

• Exploration in the past of selling 102 Bell proved to be prohibitive as 102 Bell and 76 Bell share the 
driveway and electricity.  

 

Bainbridge Property 
Family Life Center  

Estimates in 
2023  

2024  

HVAC  $273,080  $342,465  
Paving  $187,000  $196,350  

Roof/Siding  $165,707  $182,277  
Misc.  $35,995  $35,995  

Total  $661,782  $759,111  
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OPERATIONAL DIMENSION  
Is the FLC property essential to the Federated Church’s physical infrastructure? 

• The overall financial position of Federated Church has not substantially changed and details to follow 
in the 2023 Annual Financial Report.  

• Exploration in the past of selling 102 Bell proved to be prohibitive as 102 Bell and 76 Bell share the 
driveway and electricity.  

• Church Council and several others shared the perspective that many, if not all, of the CLC’s activities 
could be managed from or held at the 76 Bell location or elsewhere.  

• Many Church Councils, including as recent as 2019, have addressed the question if Federated can     
financially afford its physical space. Using the appreciative inquiry approach and extensive research, 
past and current Church Councils have arrived at same conclusion: that Federated Church cannot be 
financially sustainable if funds are used to maintain the FLC property.  

• In 2019 the concept of forming a partnership with the CLC was presented and overwhelming approved 
by the Congregation at its meeting in 2020, and Church Council hopes the CLC will continue its           
impactful work by operating out of 76 Bell Street, so that Federated Church can continue to                   
energetically support the continued implementation of the Visionary Action Plan (VAP) by expanding its 
programs, ministries and missions. 

• The CLC has not had an opportunity to investigate the possibility of purchasing the FLC property, but is 
aware that the property is zoned for residential use, and that the CLC is able to operate under the      
conditional use provision awarded to the Federated Church.  

 
CULTURAL DIMENSION  

Is the FLC property seen as essential to the cultural fabric of the Federated Church?  
• A board member of CLC shared the FLC property provided 500 touchpoints to the community and in 

the future the CLC envisions solar array and electric charging stations, and questions if this               
community building could take place at a “steepled” building. 

• While respecting and deeply appreciating the strong emotional and impassionate connection to the 
FLC Memorial Gardens, it is enjoyed by relatively few people and on an intermittent basis.  

• Memorial stones at 76 Bell would provide an opportunity to reflect upon these ‘saints’ every time 
friends and members of Federated Church come to worship.  

• The Real Estate Task force (2019) investigated the possibility of retaining just the Memorial Gardens 
and given its location in the center of the property determined that a special access easement to the           
gardens was impractical.  

• A land study of the FLC grounds was forwarded to some members of the CLC and Church Council 
showing that drainage at the FLC was not adequate to support in-ground gardens, and that building 
raised beds could be cost prohibitive.  

 
In Conclusion  
The decision to sell the FLC property is one that will be made by the members of the Federated Church and 
each member has an equal vote. The question of Absentee and/or Proxy Voting will be determined at the 
February Church Council meeting.  
 

Adam thanked everyone for attending and encouraged attendance at the in-person member only Listening 
Session after worship in the Sanctuary Sunday, February 11 and the Zoom member only Listening Session 
on Tuesday, February 13 at 6pm: Click here to join the February 13 Listening Session.  
 
BE SURE TO ATTEND THE ANNUAL MEETING SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 25 AT 11:20AM IN THE SANCTUARY OR JOIN VIA ZOOM.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82594260712?pwd=c2JkNXNCdWhqMVJ1N1kxSEx2RWoxZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84852682711?pwd=dVc1MjJTdUdRanR1ZGhMT3ZjMTFkdz09
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Save the Date: Upcoming Inquirers Class  

A r e  y o u  a  v i s i t o r  o r  f r e q u e n t  a t t e n d e e  o r  k n o w  s o m e o n e  w h o  i s ?   
 

Yo u r ’ r e  I n i v i t e d !  
 
 

An Inquirers Class will be offered Wednesday, April 3rd and Wednesday, April 10th. This is an   
opportunity to learn more about Membership at Federated, meet others who are also new, and talk 
about your own faith journey. New Members will be recognized  Sunday, April 28th during worship.  
 

The class meets twice and is informal in nature, but it is meaningful for those who are considering 
making this spiritual decision and commitment.  
 
 
 

Contact Brooke Strong to sign up: bstrong@fedchurch.org . 

Sunday, February 25th, 11:20 AM (After Worship)                                                                              
Join us in the Church Sanctuary or via Zoom: Annual Meeting Zoom Link 

 
 

 

The 2023 Federated Church Annual Meeting will be held Sunday February 25, 2024 at 11:20 
AM in the Sanctuary. In addition to our Constitutional requirements for the election of   
Officers and Lay Leadership, we will present the Annual Financial Report, approve the       
Annual Budget and receive a report on the Federated Legacy Fund. Members will also be 
asked to approve: 

• Changes to the Constitution 
• Changes to the Federated Legacy Fund Bylaws  
• Church Council’s recommendation to the congregation for the sale of the Family Life 

Center property; offering the Community Life Collaborative (CLC) the right of first offer 
to purchase the Family Life Center property at 90% of fair market value. However, if 
the CLC is not the purchaser, the new owner will abide by the conditions in the current 
CLC Management Agreement through its expiry date (of March 31, 2025).  

 

Members are strongly encourage to remain engaged and prioritize attending our upcoming 
member-only listening sessions: In-person following worship on Sunday, February 11th and 
virtually on Tuesday, February 13th at 6pm: Listening Session Zoom Link .  
 

Please reach out to other members and personally invite them to attend these important 
sessions as well as the Church's Annual Meeting. 

 

 

mailto:bstrong@fedcurch.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84852682711?pwd=dVc1MjJTdUdRanR1ZGhMT3ZjMTFkdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82594260712?pwd=c2JkNXNCdWhqMVJ1N1kxSEx2RWoxZz09
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Youth & Family 

Youth & Family
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